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Year 9 Parent 
Laptop 

Information 
Meeting 

7.00pm 

Wednesday  
21st October 2009 

Kerrabee Theatre 
At this important meeting, 
responsibilities of families 
and students about laptops 

will be explained and 
questions answered 

 
 

 

Celebrations this Spring 
Over the last few weeks there have been a number of evening events which 
have showcased and celebrated the talents, enthusiasm and abilities of 
many of our students.  

Year 12 HSC drama night came first, followed by the HSC performances of 
music students. Soon after a night of musical marvels from Elective Music 
students in Years 9, 10 and 11.  And finally last week, two nights of magic 
from Year 11 Drama students in ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’. It was a 
privilege to attend and witness the exceptional standard of performance 
given by all these young people along with the team work, support and 
encouragement displayed by students for each other.  A special mention 
must be made of the small but dedicated and competent Light and Sound 
team who support these performances so conscientiously. These students 
are routinely the last ones to leave the evening events and the first to arrive 
to set up. If you haven’t had the opportunity to attend events such as these I 
encourage all parents and students to do so. You will not be disappointed. 

Congratulations to all the students who took part in these wonderful events. 
However, without the exceptional work of teachers who give so much 
professional expertise and dedication to our students these and all the 
various other examples of learning that happen at Killara High would not 
be possible. The good will expressed by staff in terms of time, energy and 
passion for high quality outcomes for students should never be undervalued. 
On behalf of the Killara High community I thank the staff for their tireless 
efforts for all our students. 
Glenda Robinson, Relieving Principal 

2009 PricewaterhouseCoopers Australian 
Economics and Business Studies Competition 
Two students, Ernest Leung and Brandon Wong (Year 12), achieved 
outstanding results in the 2009 PricewaterhouseCoopers Australian 
Economics and Business Studies Competition. There were over 8,000 
students from 250 schools 
across Australia involved in 
this years’ competition, 
making it the largest and most 
prestigious competition of its 
kind in Australia.   

Ernest and Brandon were 
placed in the top 3% for 
Australia. They were 
presented with their awards 
and cheques on Monday 7th 
September at University of 
NSW. 

We congratulate both students on their achievement. 
Sue Powell , HSIE Faculty 

Thursday,  
17th September 2009 

Volume 19 Issue 15 

http://www.khs.nsw.edu.au/


Killara High School  A great school close to home 2

Calendar 
 

September 2009 

21 - Yr 11 Preliminary Assessment 
continues 

 - Yr 9 Music Excursion – “Wicked” – 
Capitol Theatre 

24 - French Study Tour departs 

25 - Yr 11 Preliminary Assessment 
concludes 

28 - Yr 10 Assessment commences 

29 - Yr 11 Textiles Excursion (Art 
Museum) 

 - Yr 10 Assessment continues 

October 2009 

1 - Yr 12 Farewell Assembly & Picnic 

 - Yr 12 Ekuba Dinner – 7pm – 
Kerrabee Hall 

2 - Yr 10 Assessment concludes 

 - Last day – Term 3 

19 - First day Term 4 

20 - HSC commences 

21 - P&C Meeting 8pm – C Block 
Conference Room 

 - Yr 9 Parent Meeting – 7pm – re 
Laptops – Kerrabee Theatre 

24 - DEAS Silver Qualifying Expedition 
– Upper Colo (3 days) 

26 - Yr 11 Drama Project Study Day – 
NIDA, UNSW 

November 2009 

9 - School Certificate Examinations – 
English (Literacy) and Science 

10 - School Certificate Examinations – 
Mathematics and Australian 
History, Geography, Civics and 
Citizenship 

 - Yr 7 Vaccinations 

11 - Yr 10 Elective Course Assessment 

12 Yr 10 Elective Course Assessment 

 - Spring Sport Semi-Finals 

13 - School Certificate Examination – 
Computing Skills 

16 - Yr 9 PASS  - Primary School Gala 
Day  

18 - P&C Meeting – 8pm – C Block 
Conference Room 

19 - Spring Sports Finals 

20 - Yr 11 SRE Seminar (P2) – 
Conference Room 

22 - P&C Grounds Working Bee 

23 - Yr 10 Work Experience/ Service 
Learning  (2 weeks) 

 - Yr 9 Water Safety & Survival Skills 

 - Student Leadership Council -
National Young Leaders day 

Did You Know . . . ? 
Rebecca War (Year 11) achieved first place in the Combined High Schools’ 
Trampolining Championships in the U17 Girls category. Rebecca also 
came third in the Tumbling category at the same Championships. 

UAI - Now ATAR Morning Tea 

On Thursday 17th December 2009, our HSC students will be able to obtain 
their Australian Tertiary Admission Rank, formerly known as the UAI. 

On that morning we would like to invite our Year 12 students to come into 
school to share with us their good news and good fortune or to 
commiserate if they are not happy. 

We will provide morning tea in the Common room in A Block and would 
love to see as many of our students as possible. This is also helpful for our 
records as the school does not receive this information. 

So, Year 12 on Thursday 17th December it’s a date. 10.30am in the 
Common Room in A block. Come and celebrate with your friends and 
teachers. 
Jane Rountree, Head Teacher Student Welfare 

Train Timetable Changes 
We have been advised by CityRail that on Sunday 11th October, 2009, a 
new CityRail timetable will start integrating the Epping to Chatswood Rail 
link into the CityRail network.  As a result, some bus timetables may change, 
although I have not been notified of any changes from TransdevTSL, 
Shorlink Buses.   

Students and parents can view the new timetables at 131500.com.au. 
Timetable changes may affect students catching trains to school in the 
morning.   

Remember that the last bus from Killara Station is scheduled to leave at 
8.17am.  Any bus caught after this is in fact running late and can not be 
relied on to do so. 
Ken Hopley, Deputy Principal 

From the Principal’s Mailbag 
I just had to write and say thank you to you and all the wonderful Killara 
students who volunteered for the Cancer Council NSW on Friday 4th 
September for Daffodil Day.  The students were magnificent, and made sure 
everyone who entered the station knew it was Daffodil Day and were given 
plenty of opportunities to buy bears, flowers, pins or pens!  They were 
bright and bubbly, even at 6.30 in the morning!   

The students were so enthusiastic it was a pleasure to work with them and 
as a KHS mum myself I was very, very proud of them and the school.   I'll 
write again when I know exactly how much we raised.  Many thanks again. 
Gill Batt 
 

Year 9 Parents’ Dinner 
 Great Northern Hotel, Chatswood 

522 Pacific Highway (cnr of Pacific Highway & Mowbray Rd)  

Saturday 7th November 2009 at 7pm  
 Order meals or prepare your own on the BBQ. Salads & Rolls included 

Come and join us, new families welcome 
RSVP Nalini, nnaidu@optusnet.com.au or Conny, valeontis@pacific.net.au 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=6a47bc1cb9474895bfd87eff62e6f5a5&URL=mailto%3annaidu%40optusnet.com.au
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=6a47bc1cb9474895bfd87eff62e6f5a5&URL=mailto%3avaleontis%40pacific.net.au
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Athletics Report 2009 
KHS Athletics Age Champions 2009 
 

 Girls Boys 
12 years  Rachel Armstrong Brandon Marsh 
13  years  Ella Gibson Samuel Mackay 
14 years  Eliza Cepak Ryan Persson 
15 years  Emily McClelland Peter Ashcroft 
16 years  Francesca Green Stuart Jamieson 
17 years  Zoe Barnes Chris Royle 

 

Ku-ring-gai Zone Athletics Carnival  

Killara sent 117 representatives to this event held on 
23rd June  at Sydney Athletic Centre, Homebush.  The 
following students achieved great overall results as 
well as many other competitiors in individual or team 
events.  

New Zone record:  Eliza Cepak -14yrs Discus 
33.53m 

Ku-ring-gai Zone Age Champions - overall placings: 

Rachel Armstrong 12yrs 4th 
Brandon Marsh 12yrs 3rd 
Ellla Gibson  13yrs 2nd 
Eliza Cepak  14yrs 1st 
Ryan Persson 14yrs 4th 

 

Sydney North Athletics Carnival  

Killara sent 22 representatives to this event held on 4th 

and 5th August at Sydney Athletic Centre, Homebush.  
The following students achieved very pleasing results.   

Eliza Cepak    
- 1st - Discus, 1st - Javelin, 2nd - Shot put 

Georgia Griffith  
- 1st  - 1500m, 1st - 3000m 

Daniel Soans, Bowen Lin, Brandon Marsh, Ilan 
Aarons 
 - 1st – 12yrs Boys 4x100 relay 

Ryan Persson    
 -  2nd - 100m hurdles 

 

NSW CHS Athletics Carnival  

Killara sent seven representatives to  this event held 
on 3rd, 4th and 5th September at Sydney Athletic 
Centre, Homebush.   All representatives at this event 
achieved wonderful results and Killara High School is 
extremely proud of their performances.   Outstanding 
achievements in the following events were: 

Eliza Cepak  
 –  4th - Discus, 4th - Javelin, 7th - Shot put 

Georgia Griffith   
 –  12th - 1500m, 9th - 3000m 

Daniel Soans, Bowen Lin, Brandon Marsh, Ilan 
Aarons 
 - 3rd – 12yrs Boys 4x100 relay 
 
Congratulations to all our athletes on their wonderful 
performances. 
Megan Clarke, Head Teacher PDHPE 
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To the Student Leaders of Killara High from your Representative in Jakarta 
Dear Drew and Zoe, (if there are others involved well 
done too) 

Congratulations on the initiative that was ‘published” 
on the web. My daughter sent it to me. Well done and 
I’m really pleased you are doing such great things and 
showing such initiative (“The Feast to End the 
Famine”). 

And a very special message and thank you to Ed, 
Saskia, Maggie, Maddy, Amelia, Desmond, Will, 
Jennifer, Elyse, Serrah, and Charlotte. I still have the 
farewell card you signed and Ed gave me on the day I 
left in May. It’s on my desk along with a picture of my 
family. I keep it there to remind me where my main 
job is located.  

I’m still working on the teacher development program 
for the Indonesian Ministry of National Education and 
the World Bank. It is fascinating work but living away 
from home, family and the people I know and whose 
company I enjoy and value, is a bit of a downside 
after a while. I’m now half way through my 
engagement here.  

I’ve spent most of my time working in the Indonesian 
Ministry of National Education (otherwise known as 
MoNE or Depdiknas) offices in an area of Jakarta 
called Senayan. It’s about 10 minutes’ taxi ride from 
where I live. That’s when there’s no traffic. When 
there is traffic (about 18 hours of the day) the journey 
can take 60 minutes. 

My daughter is coming to visit me in a few weeks time 
and the airport is about 25kms away along a 
multilane toll road. I will allow five hours to get there, 
pick her up and return to the city. Sometimes it takes 
40 minutes to get to the airport. Sometimes it takes 
3hrs. You ain’t seen traffic until you’ve seen Jakarta 
traffic. And white lines on roads don’t have a lot of 
meaning. If there’s a space, fill it. There appears to be 
one major traffic rule. If you’re in front then you’ve 
got right of way, whether you drive a truck or you 
push a cart. Car horns are rarely used in malice, rather 
as warnings that “I’m coming up beside or behind you, 
be careful”. Remember, there are no such things as 
traffic lanes, even though the paint is on the road. If 
you like 2 stroke motor bikes then Jakarta is heaven.   

There are 5 million motor bikes in Jakarta. And it’s 
common to find four on a bike. Last week I saw three 
plus a brand new single bed mattress. Beat that at 
30kms per hour in traffic! 

I’ve visited several junior high and one senior high 
school here. I have to say, even though the facilities at 
KHS leave a lot to be desired, they are light years 
ahead of what your peers have in most schools here. 
One school I visited starts at 7am and goes until 
midday, then the second shift arrives and it goes from 
midday until 5pm. Two shifts because there aren’t 

sufficient classrooms to have everyone on the site at 
the same time. 

At another school I visited in the afternoon, I was 
surprised to see so many children playing around in 
the carpark at the front of the school entry well after 
the school day had concluded. It’s because there is no 
where else to play. Once you’re outside the gate its 
wall to wall traffic, housing of all descriptions, 
buildings, etc. There are few if any open spaces like 
Killara or Koola Parks in the metropolis of Jakarta. The 
tiny bit of playground at school is a haven for children. 
In a way it’s what a school should be. A place where 
children want to be and where they can enjoy their 
lives together.  

Every bit of space is used with a priority on space that 
can earn you a living. There is no such thing as ‘free 
parking’ in Jakarta. Every bit of kerbside has it’s 
‘manager’ who will direct you in to a place to park 
and then risk life and limb to walk out into relentless 
passing traffic to allow you to back out into the flow 
and resume your journey. Total cost 1000 (or 2000 
rupiah if you’re staying for a bit). This is a nation 
where about $12 per day is considered an average 
middle class income and there are no welfare or 
unemployment benefits.  

Life in Australia is beyond ‘comfortable’. It is by 
contrast, paradise. 

It’s Ramadan here for a month, and most of those who 
follow Islam are fasting between sunrise and sunset – 
nil by mouth as they say in hospitals. School goes 
home a bit earlier during Ramadan because every one 
gets a bit tired. At the end of Ramadan, about 22nd 
September, people will return to their villages and 
towns and celebrate with their extended families. 
Much like Christmas is for a Christian culture. 

This is a world where tradition is strong and respect 
for those who are older or those in positions 
perceived to have status, eg Australian principals and 
advisers, is shown in ways that can be awkward if not 
prepared. When I’m greeted in a school by a young 
girl she will take my hand, silently bow her face and 
raise he back of my hand to her forehead or cheek, 
and give a shy smile. It is a disarmingly simple gesture. 

My very best wishes to you all. Enjoy what you are 
doing. Take every opportunity your education 
provides at Killara (then that’s why you are one of the 
student leaders – you already are!).  

And thank you again for the card you gave me on my 
departure. For the record, I complied with the 
instructions and didn’t open it until I got on the plane.  
Mark Carter 
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Your P&C 
Every year the school benefits from the generosity of 
parents who contribute to the P&C building fund.   
This is an update on how and where this money is 
spent. 

At P&C meetings, members of the P&C vote on how 
building funds are spent based on the 
recommendations of the P&C Building Committee.  
The building committee is a group of parent 
volunteers who investigate, recommend and manage 
projects that improve the school buildings and 
grounds to the benefit of the students. 

This building fund is a critical addition to the limited 
funding provided by the State and Federal 
governments and is designed to allow the Killara 
school community to provide better facilities to the 
students to improve learning outcomes that would not 
be possible if we relied on government funding alone.   

Over recent years the P&C through the Building 
Committee has used parent contributions to provide: 

• Five COLAs (Covered Outdoor Learning Areas) 
• The studios above the canteen (music rooms and 

student conference room) 
• The environmentally friendly evaporative cooling 

system for the hall 
• Interactive White boards 
• Exemplar Classrooms 
• New school Lockers 
• Enhancements to the sound and lighting in the 

theatre 

Unbeknown to most parents, these projects involve 
considerable time and effort of volunteers in 
consultation with the school executive, teachers, 

students and parents and in some cases, take years to 
plan and implement.  

This year the P&C has approved the recommendations 
of the building committee to embark on a program to 
refresh all the school classrooms.  This project is 
called the Exemplar Classrooms program and as the 
name suggests, the goal is to turn our classrooms into 
spaces where our students feel more motivated to 
learn and which help to build a sense of pride in the 
school. 

The Exemplar Classrooms program starts in October 
with an update to 6 classrooms in E Block. These 
rooms will get new carpets, better lighting, new fans, 
blinds and furniture, bars on the windows will be 
removed and the brick walls will be covered with a 
vibrant floor to wall pin board display. Each 
classroom will also get a new storage unit. Designs 
are based on successful solutions at other schools but 
of course we are limited by funds and the need to 
keep the classrooms operational. 

The toilet upgrades which was initially to be funded 
by the P&C and parent contributions will now be 
funded by the Federal Government under the 
“National School Pride” program. 

As the first classrooms are completed we will publish 
some pictures and invite you to come and take a look 
and see the improvements.  

If you are interested in the P&C activities, want to 
keep in touch with changes being planned around the 
school, come along to the next P&C meeting and hear 
about it first hand.  
P&C Building Committee 

 

 URGENT  
Year 11 Parents – We Need Your Help! 

Ekuba 2009 - Year 12 Farewell Dinner - Thursday 1ST October 2009 
Year 11 is hosting the Year 12 Farewell Dinner, known as EKUBA, in the Kerrabee Centre on the evening of. 

There will be approximately 500 students, parents and teachers attending the function which is always a very 
happy occasion. To make the evening the success it should be we need your help from about 11am onwards for 
setting up, laying the tables, decorating the hall and then later for the clean up.  We expect to be finished no later 
than 11.30pm. 

A number of Year 11 hospitality students have kindly offered their assistance and from 5.30pm they will be 
assisting the caterers, serving food and helping to clean up afterwards.  However we also need the help of Year 
11 parents to ensure the preparations and the function run smoothly. 

If you can assist in any way please complete the slip on the next page and return to A Block (marked EKUBA) 
before Friday 18TH September 2009.  Alternatively you can reply by email to Claire Summers 
at tim.summers@optusnet.com.au 

If you have any queries then please do not hesitate to contact either 
Claire Summers – 8084 8122, Mob: 0438 658 223  Kim Westgate – 9499 3880, Mob: 0416 242 623 
 

Thank you for your help.  Ekuba Committee 2009 

mailto:tim.summers@optusnet.com.au
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EKUBA 2009 – Year 11 Parents Assistance 
(Please return to A Block Reception) 

I am able to help at Ekuba on Thursday 1st October 2009. 
 
Parents Name: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Contact Number(s): _______________________________ ______________________________________ 
    (Home No)      (Mobile) 
 

Email Address: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please circle preferred time: 11am - 2pm (Setting up) 2pm - 5pm (Setting up)  9.30pm – end (Clean up) 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From the Library 
“The dissemination of knowledge is one of the 
cornerstones of civilisation.” (John F. Budd) 

Fiction: 
Fitzgerald, F. Scott. The Diamond as Big as the Ritz 
Grant, Alan (Adapter). Robert Louis Stevenson’s 
Strange Case of Dr Jekyll and Mr Hyde [Graphic novel] 

Non-Fiction: 
Bond, Jenny & Sheedy, Chris. Behind the Bestsellers: 
the Stories Behind the World’s Favourite Books 

Boucher, Cammy S. Barack Obama. 

Fenby, Jonathan. The Penguin History of Modern 
China – The Fall and Rise of a Great Power – 1850-
2009 

Field, Simon Quellen. Why there’s Antifreeze in your 
Toothpaste: the Chemistry of Household Ingredients. 

Keats, Daphne M. Interviewing: a Practical Guide for 
Students and Professionals 

Lowe, David. Menzies and the “Great World 
Struggle”: Australia’s Cold War 1848-1954 

McCalman, Iain and Erskine, Nigel (Editors). In the 
Wake of the ‘Beagle’: Science in the Southern Oceans 
from the Age of Darwin 

New Non-Fiction in Detail: 
Burleigh, Michael. The Third Reich: a New History 
Burleigh calls his work “A New History” and for once 
that claim is fully justified. He has given us a most 
comprehensive one-volume account of the Third 
Reich in any language. The connecting between 
religious enthusiasm and the elemental passions 
generated by mass fascism is the central thesis of his 
work. [Winner of the Samuel Johnson Prize for Non-
Fiction, 2001] 

Garnaut, Ross. The Garnaut Climate Change Review: 
Final Report 
Contents: 1. A decision-making framework; 2. 
Understanding climate science; 3. Emissions in the 
Platinum Age; 4. Projecting global climate change; 5. 
Projecting Australian climate change; 6. Climate 

change impacts on Australia; 7. Australia’s emissions 
in a global context; 8. Assessing the international 
response; 9. Towards global agreement 10. 
Deepening global collaboration; 11. Costing climate 
change & its avoidance; 12. Targets & trajectories; 13. 
An Australian policy framework; 14. An Australian 
emissions trading scheme; 15. Adaptation & 
mitigation measures for Australia; 16. Sharing the 
burden in Australia; 17. Information barriers to known 
technologies; 18. The innovation challenge; 19. 
Network infrastructure; 20. Transforming energy; 21. 
Transforming transport; 22. Transforming rural land 
use; 23. Towards a low-emissions economy; 24. 
Fateful decisions. 

Kershaw, Ian. Hitler: 1889-1939 – Hubris 
The Hitler biography for the 21st century – cool, 
judicious, factually reliable and intelligently argued. 
The author succeeds in showing that Hitler’s rise to 
supreme power depended not just on his own talents, 
not on the nature of German society, but on the 
interaction of the two. (Volume 1 of a biography by 
Ian Kershaw) 

Kershaw, Ian. Hitler: 1936-1945 – Nemesis 
Winner of the Wolson Literary Award for History. 
Kershaw communicates a genuine sense of tension as 
Hitler embarked on ever-riskier stratagems, bringing a 
fresh eye to the over-familiar diplomatic or military 
story. It coolly, factually and devastatingly presents 
the phenomena of ‘obedience’ and charisma.  He has 
been able to lay bare Hitler’s morbid psyche.  

Lockyer, Betty. Last Truck Out 
Betty Lockyer’s mother was heavy with child and on 
the last truck out. It was WWII and families were 
being evacuated from Broome to Beagle Bay Mission 
in the NW of Western Australia. Betty was born two 
weeks later. Growing up in the mission and the 
pearling town of Broome, Betty Lockyer was influence 
by a mix of culture, religion and strict government 
policy. Having an Aboriginal mother and an Asian 
father, she felt both the heart-wrenching effects of 
family forcible removed from country and the 
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protective authority of the Catholic nuns and brothers. 
Yet Lockyer tells of the carefree time she shared with 
friends and family. With candour and humour, she 
captures the universal resilience of children to live in 
the moment as she remembers the heady days of her 

childhood among the mangroves and gambling 
houses. 
Karen Jones and Francie Campbell 
Teacher-Librarians 

Careers Corner 
Apprenticeship and Traineeship Expo 
This forum will provide a wealth of useful information 
to students interested in accessing either an 
apprenticeship or traineeship in 2010. It will be held 
at the Ryde Eastwood Leagues Club, 117 Ryedale 
Road, West Ryde from 4.30pm to 8.30pm on 
Wednesday 30th September. Employers are recruiting 
for 2010. 

Deakin University Information 
The following information has arrived from Deakin 
University: 
 - Scholarship Application Forms 
 - Brochures on their medicine, nursing and 

psychology courses 

Would you like to be an enrolled nurse? 
Meadowbank and North Sydney TAFE, in conjunction 
with the NSW Government, will be offering 
scholarships into the Diploma of Enrolled Nursing in 
2010. For further information phone Glenys Wensor 
at Meadowbank on 9942 3616 or Kathryn Austin at 
North Sydney on 9940 0142. 

Dental Assistant Traineeship Day 
Two information sessions will be held as part of this 
event which is scheduled to take place on Tuesday 
13th October at Westmead Hospital. The first session 
will start at 9am; the second at 1.30pm. Each session 
will run for three hours and is an ideal opportunity for 
students interested in a career in Dental Assisting to 
learn more about the area. It is only necessary to 
attend one session. To register, phone Jenni Wright on 
9845 5231 by Friday 2nd October.  

“Fun and Games” Workshop and Recreation Industry 
Discussion 
This will be held at Marsfield on Tuesday 6th October 
and is the brainchild of Andrew Hill, advanced sports 
coach, lecturer and examiner in tennis and PDHPE. 
After the workshop, representatives from the fitness, 
leisure and recreation industries will discuss careers in 
the area. To register, contact the careers office. 

Year 11 and 12 “Bridging the Gap” Program 
This will be held at the Zenith Theatre in Chatswood 
on 18th and 19th November and is designed to prepare 
school leavers for a successful school-to-work 
transition.  Interested students should contact the 
careers office. 

North American Ski and Snowboard Instructor 
Internship Programs 
For further information phone Stephen Holland on 
8011 4981. 

Audit Office HSC School Leaver Recruitment 
Program 
This is an ideal opportunity for students interested in 
pursuing a career in accounting. For further 
information contact Jose Cabatu on 9275 7276. 

University of Sydney Uni-Trek Engineering Year 12 
Information Night 
Year 12 students and their parents are invited to this 
event on Wednesday 23rd September in the PNR 
Lecture Theatre of the University of Sydney’s 
engineering precinct. The evening aims to answer 
questions about courses and careers in engineering 
and IT. To register, contact the careers office. 

Scholarship Information 
Details on the following scholarships are available 
from the careers office: 

- C.A.S Hawker Scholarship valued at up to 
$60,000 over 4 years 

- University of Sydney Engineering Scholarship for 
female Year 12 students 

Autostart Pre-Apprenticeship Courses 
This not-for-profit organisation offers free automotive 
pre-apprenticeship courses for students interested in a 
career in the automotive. For further information 
contact Tim Hunt on 9891 6900. 

Antipodeans Abroad GapBreak Scholarships 
Information Night 
This will be held on Tuesday 29th September at 
6.30pm in Suite 303, 282 Victoria Avenue, 
Chatswood. Scholarships will cover placement costs. 
Extras include airfares, insurance, visas and 
vaccinations. Register at www.antipodeans.com.au 

Tocal College Open Days 
These will be held on 9th and 16th October and will 
start at 10am with morning tea followed by a talk on 
courses and employment opportunities in agriculture 
and horse husbandry. For further enquiries phone 
1800 025520. 

Year 10 and 11 Digi-Girls Robotics School 
This innovative program which will be held on 21st 
and 22nd September at Hornsby TAFE will investigate 
the emerging field of robots. Attendees will learn how 
to construct a robot and discover how to make it 
move using introductory programming.  To register, 
contact the careers office.  

Bedford College Open Day and Scholarship 
Assessments 
Scholarship assessments will take place at the 
college’s open day on Saturday 19th September and 

http://www.antipodeans.com.au/
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are available in diplomas in business, accounting and 
child-care. All diplomas provide university pathways 
into degrees at several universities. For further 
information, phone 8572 3260. 

ACU Early Achievers Program 
This program is open to school-leavers interested in 
enrolling in a course at ACU in 2010. It recognises the 
contribution that students have made to their 

community through their participation in local 
community organisations, culture, sport and/ or a 
religious group. Offers are made in December. To 
apply, log on to www.acu.edu.au/earlyachievers. 
For further information on any of the above please 
contact the careers office. 
Colleen Clarke and Gemma Veriga 
Careers Advisers 

 

 

Spring Family Fun Fair 
19th September 2009 - 9am–4pm 

Roseville Public School  
(cnr Archbold Rd & Addison Ave) 

• Heaps of fun rides, including ponies! 
• Food & other goodies from over 40 stalls 
• Fabulous art show & sale  
• Test your skill at sideshow alley 
• Exciting live entertainment on stage 
• RPS talent show with celebrity judges 

 
FREE INFORMATION SEMINAR  

“When to Worry – Young People, Mental 
Health and Extreme Behaviours” 

Tuesday 29th September 2009 
6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Ku-ring-gai Council Chambers,  
818 Pacific Highway, Gordon. 

Entry is via the rear car park at Council Chambers. 
(Take the lift to level 3.) 
The night is open to parents, teachers and health 
professionals. Guest Speakers will include Professor 
Garry Walter (Area Clinical Director Child and Adolescent 
Mental Health Services and Chair of Child and Adolescent 
Psychiatry at the University of Sydney), Professor David 
Bennett (Head NSW Centre for the Advancement of 
Adolescent Health), Lydia Senediak (Clinical Psychologist 
Hornsby Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service) and 
Harry Smith (Psychologist and Chair of the KYDS Clinical 
Committee).  
Bookings required – contact Ku-ring-gai Youth 
Services on 9424 0837 or youth@kmc.nsw.gov.au 
For more information on the seminar contact KYDS on 
9416 9824 or visit www.kyds.org.au 

Tryon Rd, Lindfield Uniting Church and   
Killara District Christian Education 

Association 
are thrilled to bring to you in concert 

The Sydney Welsh Choir 
Presenting a varied and wonderful repertoire of Welsh 

songs and music from Bach to Bacharach 

Saturday 24th October 2009 at 2.00pm 
Tryon Rd, Lindfield Uniting Church 

Cnr Nelson and Tryon Roads, Lindfield 

The concert will benefit the work of the Killara District 
Christian Education Association (an initiative of the 
churches of the local area) which supports the 
Religious Education program at Killara High School     

Adults: $20 Concession: $15 Children: $10   

Enquiries: Heather Gorrell 9880 2457 or  
Julie Sekhon 9498 3817 

 
The Committee of Hornsby Ku-ring-gai Relay for Life 
would like to invite you to the 2009 Relay held in our 
local area.  Relay for Life is a 24 hour event to raise 
funds for Cancer Council NSW in order to help defeat 
cancer in our local community.   

Relay for Life will be held at Rofe Park, Galston Road, 
Hornsby Heights from 10 am Saturday 17th October to 
10 am Sunday 18th October 2009.  The event is jointly 
organized by Cancer Council NSW and the Hornsby 
Ku-ring-gai Relay for Life Volunteer Committee. 

An Information night will be held at Asquith Leagues 
Club (Waitara) on one of the following dates: 

 7pm          29th September and 7th October 2009 
Sheree Hanley, Team Development and Mentoring 
Hornsby Ku-ring-gai Relay for Life Volunteer 
Committee - www.hornsbyrelayforlife.com 
 

mynightof fashion - SPRING/SUMMER FASHION LAUNCH  
presented by Myer Hornsby & Leo Club of Hornsby 

Discover bold fashion and be captivated by splashes of colour in a night of glamour. 

Wednesday 23rd September - 6.30pm - Myer Hornsby 
Special appearance by 2008 Miss Universe Australia, Laura Dundovic 

Tickets $20 - All proceeds from tickets sold donated to Hornsby’s PCYC’s Drop In Centre for Young Girls. 
Bookings essential! 

Ask a team member in store today to find out more on how to reserve your seat. 
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